
Good afternoon, 

 
Term 2 
Welcome to Term 2! Everything is so different to what 
we were expecting, it takes a bit of thinking to get 
your head around what is going on.  It is really 
important that we do what we can to help slow the 
spread of this horrible virus so we can protect our 
loved ones and community members. We know it is 
hard to change so much of your normal routine - 
Thank you so much to those who are staying at home 
and following the rules set out by the Premier, Daniel 
Andrews.  
 
 
Running of St Peter’s 
As you would be aware, schools in Victoria are asked 
to run this term allowing for two different types of 
learning to take place. We have “remote learning” for 
all those who are able to have their children at home 
with them and we have “supervised learning” for 
those whose children need to attend school - this is 
either due to essential work being done by family 
members, or for students who are considered 
‘vulnerable’. Students are expected to stay and work 
at home if they can. 
 
 
We currently have approximately 24 children 
attending school.  These students are in two groups 
that are a mixture of Prep - Yr 6. One group is in the 
Library and the other in the Knuldoorong. All students 
are simply completing exactly the same Learning 
Packs that have been sent home. We are required to 
have only a skeleton staff at school, so teachers and 
ESOs have been rostered on so there are only a few 
here each day. Those not at school are working from 
home and can be contacted via email. If you need to 
have a conversation with your child’s teacher just 
email them to let them know and when they are at 
school they will give you a call. 
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We have also introduced much more stringent rules 
and expectations about hygiene - so there is much 
more cleaning and washing hands and distancing 
across the whole school. 
 
The students who are at school are all working really 
well together to look after each other. We thank 
them for the way they are working hard and 
following all the rules.   
 
Just a reminder that students can wear their winter 
uniforms if it is cold this week and that they will all 
need to be in winter uniform next week.  
 
Easter Raffle 
We held the Easter Raffle last Friday and put the 
video up on the Community Circle Facebook Page. If 
you are not a member of this page, we recommend 
you request to join. It is a private group for the 
families of St Peter’s only. 
Congratulations to the following winners: 
Miss Beames, James Ford, Lillian Jones-Jack, Riley 
Penny, Ella Bompat, Maria Boncaldo, Paul Roberts, 
Imy Jones-Jack, Elle Pusa, Natasha Patterson, Fabian 
Gray, Emily Wybar, Ella Bompat, Riley Penny, Jesse 
Rohan, Levi Doran, Imy Jones-Jack.  
3rd - Tanya Rees 
2nd - Jesse Rohan 
1st - Belinda Atkins. 
 
Learning Packs 
Firstly we would like to thank you all for coming and 
picking up the first Learning Pack. Thank you!! 
Feedback from the first Packs has also been really 
positive - the teachers will make any adjustments 
needed for the second Pack.   
 
Learning Pack #2 can be picked up on Friday of this 
week between 9.15am and 10.45am, or between 
1.30pm and 2.30pm. We ask that you return the first 
packs when you come up to collect the next one. 
Anyone who can not make it up on Friday to collect 
the new pack is asked to call the school to make 
alternate arrangements. 
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We’re all in this together 

In the Learning Pack you pick up this week you will also 
find a Confidential Medical Form that needs to be 
completed and returned to school.  We need to update 
our information on all students so we ask that you 
return the completed form when you pick up the next 
Learning Pack (or as soon as possible if your child is 
attending).  
 
Thank you 
We would publicly like to thank our staff for everything 
they have accomplished over the last few weeks. Our 
teachers have had to change the way they teach our 
students, they have spent hours and hours preparing 
Individual Learning Packs, adapting those packs after 
receiving feedback from families, communicating with 
other staff via email and digital meetings, following 
distancing rules themselves, and looking after their own 
families and children throughout it all.  We also thank 
all our ESOs who have changed their hours, changed 
their duties and changed the work they are doing. 
Thank you. Thank you. Thank you. St Peter’s Staff are 
Champions!! 
 
 
2021 Enrolments 
We are now taking enrolment applications for Prep 
students for 2021. If you have a child you would like to 
enrol for Prep next year, please make contact with the 
office. Also if you could let friends and family know that 
we are taking names that would be very helpful. Please 
ask anyone you know who has a kinder-aged child to 
get in touch. 
 
 
What we are praying for…. 
 
Dear God, 
We ask that you keep us all safe at this time. 
We ask you to look after our families and community 
members, our teachers and ESOs. 
We ask that you shine your loving light on us all, so we 
remember you are with us. 
Help us all to be kind and gentle with those around us, 
to smile and be patient and caring. 
We ask this through Jesus our friend. 
Amen  
 
Stay safe, 
God Bless, 
Jen & Mick 

 DATES  
TO  
REMEMBER 

> FRIDAY 24 APRIL—Collect student Learning Packs from School  

                     9.15am -10.45am  OR 1.30pm - 2.30pm 

> 2021 Enrolments—NOW OPEN 



Mr P, Catholic Identity Coordinator 

Second Sunday of Easter - Year A 

“After eight days Jesus came in and stood among them.” 

Something to Think About 

Closed doors and locked-in fears are no barriers for Jesus. He en-
ters our homes and hearts to bring us peace. Just as he did for 
the disciples, Jesus sends us out to build communities of love and 
forgiveness. 

The Story  

It was evening on the first day of the week and the disciples were 
together in a locked room – they were scared of what the leaders 
would do to them. Then Jesus appeared among them, but Thom-
as was missing. When the other disciples told Thomas that Jesus 
has been with them, he did not believe them and became known 
as ‘doubting Thomas’. Thomas refused to believe unless he saw 
Jesus for himself. A week later when the disciples, including 
Thomas, were together, Jesus appeared among them. Thomas 
saw Jesus and believed that he had risen.  

A Prayer you could say before your meals 



"Go outside...amidst the simple beauty of nature…and know that as long as places like this 
exist, there will be comfort for every sorrow, whatever the circumstances may be.”  

          (Anne Frank) 

  
WHAT IS SORROW? 

Sorrow is a deep feeling of sadness or distress. 
 

HOW CAN THE BEAUTY OF NATURE HELP WITH SORROW/SADNESS? 
Several studies show that spending time outside in nature can help relieve stress and anxiety, improve 
your mood, and boost feelings of happiness and wellbeing. Humans evolved in the great outdoors, and 

your brain benefits from a journey back to nature. We still have a deep connection with nature, and 
research shows that nourishing that bond helps us to feel better. 

(American Heart Association, www.health.org, 2020) 

HOW CAN WE SPEND TIME IN NATURE? 

You can go for a walk/jog/run, sit outside and relax, look out the window, read a book outside,  
go for a bike ride, scoot/skate, exercise/stretch/yoga/meditate outside, do some gardening, play outside, 

sleep under the stars/stargaze, watch the sunrise/sunset, birdwatch, stand/walk in bare feet outside, 
have a picnic outside, swim in a pool/dam, explore/investigate small wonders like bugs/insects/flowers/

leaves/seeds, paint/draw/create outside or something using nature, take photos of nature, go on a 
nature treasure hunt, jump in puddles and many more... 

By Mrs Lauren White, Eco-Stewardship Coordinator 

TIP - Be prepared to experience nature in different weather 
conditions by having sunscreen, hats, umbrellas, raincoats and 

WELCOME BACK TO TERM 2 - ISOLATION STYLE!  

I have missed seeing you all and hope that you enjoyed the break and are enjoying working through  

your work packs. The chooks have really missed you too. I know they love the scraps from  

the compost, but I think they love your attention more! 

Remember to keep enjoying nature and getting outside at home. Be eco-warriors and reduce, reuse,  

recycle, compost, look after your garden, pick up rubbish and be kind to nature. Use your cooking skills  

that you have learned at Djak Tjarra to help cook a meal and cater for your family. 

Keep up the great work everyone! 

 

Lauren White,  Eco-Stewardship Coordinator 

http://www.health.org


http://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/  

Orders due by Friday 8th May 

http://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/









